

Friday 19th September 2025 Newsletter No.03

Dear Grange Learning Community,

We have had wonderful Meet the Teacher sessions this past week and it has been heartening to see the attendance numbers increasing as the week went on. Thank you to all the parents and carers who came.

As a fellow Parent and Carer I know how busy life is and how hard it is to juggle and balance all the demands of work, household and family so taking the time to attend your child's meet the teacher meeting is greatly valued by us.

Each of us who is a parent and carer realises that we are the support team for our child for life and although we might make mistakes as parents and carers we have to keep doing our best. Putting in the time to attend your child's school events is so important for your child's progress so a big thank you to all those who attended.

Unfortunately, I noted that many parents and carers did not make it to these meetings.

We are in the process of uploading the presentations to the website so you should be able to catch up there on the class pages. However, we are hoping to send out a survey to find out why those parents and carers who did not attend, didn't turn up.

We also want to know if there is any more that we can do to make the meetings even better and more helpful. We really value our partnership with parents and carers and together we want to make the future of the world better through the deep learning, great progress and education of our children who are the pupils of Grange Please engage as parents and carers - come to the meetings, read the newsletter, follow the Youtube channel and keep checking the website and feedback to us so we can keep growing as a learning community.

Thank you for choosing Grange and for being part of our hope for the future.



CC salute

Mr Kerbel Grange





Our Student Council Elections

The new school year means the start of something very exciting at Grange - democracy in action! On Wednesday 17th September, children in Years 4, 5 and 6 voted for their new Student Council representatives. Each candidate had the chance to share their ideas and promises in a manifesto speech before the big vote.

Then it was time to head to the polling station. Everyone placed their vote into the ballot box, ready to be counted.

After lots of excitement, the winners were announced - the new Student Council reps for each class! Here are our elected members:

Year 4

Truth Class: Zala & Partiv

Bob Marley Class: Esma & Hadi

Year 5

Greta Class: Sofia & Fabian

Turing Class: Aaliya & Mohammed Y

Year 6

Rumi Class: Laura & Israr Malala Class: Nicole & Suyash

What does the Student Council do?

Our Student Council works hard to represent pupil voice across the school. They share the ideas of their classmates, help to make decisions, and plan projects such as improving playtimes, supporting special events and thinking of ways to make Grange even better for everyone.

Year 5 Greta Class casting their vote

A huge well done to everyone who took part - whether you gave a speech, supported a friend or cast your vote, you were all part of democracy at

Looking back...

Last academic year, the Student Council played a tremendous role in the school community. They:

- · Helped to change and improve the lunch menus.
- · Launched Radio Grange.
- · Wrote articles and carried out interviews.
- · Led a litter-picking day.
- Promoted safer crossing and road safety.
- · Pitched their ideas at the One Hour World event.
- · Created a mock-up of the mobile library and pitched it to Orley Farm.



Democracy in action!



Well done to...

- **♦ Jenina**, Bob Marley
- **♦ Qasim**, Rashford
- **♦ Dhani**, Turing
- **◊Zakariya**, Truth
- ♦ Ahmad, Equiano
- ♦ Hanishka, Greta
- **♦ Aamaya**, Greta
- **◊Krisha**, Rumi
- ♦ Anastasia, Equiano
- **♦ Akul**, Cervantes

for being our top 10 Super Spellers this week!

To be in with the chance of being a Super Speller, make sure you log into *Spelling Shed* and practise your spellings!

Headteacher Hot Chocolate Heroes

8 children from Years 3-6 have been selected for the Headteacher's Hot Chocolate session for making brilliant CC choices this past week



Uzair Leen Abdulazeez Karina Shaima Abdulljabar Rawan Bahar



GRANGE DATES 2025

SCHOOL CALENDAR-SEPTEMBER

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS AUTUMN TERM 2025 3:15 - 4:15 PM

	Y4 MTC workshop in KS2 hall—8:45-9:15am
30th Tuesday	Y2 CO2 Workshops

Tuesday	•	Boys Football Y4-Y			
			1.		

Homework and Maths Y3-Y4

- Gardening Y2-Y4
- Jewellery Making Y4-6

OCTOBER

1st Wednesday	Reception - Y6 Flu vaccination	
7th Tuesday	Y4 trip to V&A Museum	
2nd Thursday	Individual Photo Day	
16th Thursday	 Y5 trip to Imperial War Museum 	
	 Y6 trip to RAF 	

- Wednesday Multiskills Y1-Y3
 - Badminton Y4-Y6
 - Cross stitch/ Sewing Y2-Y6

- Y6 trip to RAF Museum
- ThursdayDodgeball Y1-Y3FridayGirls Football Y4-Y6
- 17th Friday Diwali Dance Workshop 22nd Wednesday Y5 Trip to the

 Board and Video games Y3-Y6

27th Monday-31st Friday

Half Term

Southbank centre

NOVEMBER

Autumn Term afterschool activity clubs

All afterschool activity clubs will run for 10 weeks starting from week commencing 22nd September until week commencing 1st December 2025

3rd Monday	INSET DAY No School for pupils
7th Friday	Flamenco Dance Fiesta Workshop

3rd November INSET DAY (No school for children)

4th November School open for Children

Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 ORY Tel: 020 8422 5070

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk